November 28, 2022

City of Columbus

Emmanuel V. Remy, City Council Member
90 W. Broad St.

Columbus, Ohio 43215

c/o Lucy Frank, Legislative Assistant

Sir,

The following investigation was conducted concerning the City of Columbus’ 2022 annual objection to
0079740 issued to Ahmads Petroleum Inc., which is doing business as Sunoco, located at 2725 W.
Broad Street, Columbus, Ohio 43204. The record owner of said permit is Ahmad Aldamen.

The City of Columbus has also objected to a permit transfer request at this location, new permit number
5381441, requesting party, MSS West Broad 2725 LLC, requesting to do business as Sunoco at the same
location. The record owner of this entity requesting the permit transfer is Muhammad Sadiq.

After reviewing the State of Ohio, Franklin County, and City of Columbus records regarding the above
liquor permit establishment, the following information has been compiled to support the objection to
the renewal of the aforementioned permit issued by the State of Ohio.

The above listed liquor establishment has been issued C1 and C2 permits by the Division of Liquor. This
permit grants the permit holder the privilege to sell alcoholic beverages at the above listed address.

A review of the Columbus Division of Police records revealed the Division of Police has created twenty-
five (25) official police reports concerning incidents at the listed liquor establishment between January
2021 and November 2022. These reports referenced shootings, robberies, weapons offenses,
recovered firearms, menacing, overdoses, domestic violence, underage tobacco sale, and assault,
including:

February 18, 2021
ROBBERY

March 15, 2021
MENACING

April 7, 2021
WEAPONS OFFENSE

April 8, 2021
RECOVERED FIREARM



May 18, 2021
UNDERAGE TOBACCO SALE

June 11, 2021
ROBBERY

June 27, 2021
MENACING

August 4, 2021
FELONY ASSAULT/SHOOTING

August 20, 2021
ACCIDENTAL OVERDOSE

October 25, 2021
ROBBERY; ASSAULT

November 7, 2021
MENACING

January 4, 2022
SHOOTING

April 26, 2022
ASSAULT

June 27, 2022
SHOOTING

In addition, the Columbus Division of Police and Division of Fire have been dispatched to 2725 W. Broad
Street, Columbus, Ohio 43204 on one hundred thirty-six (136) calls for service, one hundred three
(103) in 2021, and thirty-three (33) in 2022 at Sunoco. These calls for service include responses to a
shooting, robberies, persons with a gun, shots fired, narcotics complaints, overdoses, intoxicated
persons needing assistance, indecent exposure, assaults, fights, domestic violence, burglary,
disturbances, and motor vehicle thefts.

Respectfully submitted,

Detective Joshua Gantt
Columbus Division of Police
P.A.C.T. Unit





